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We can finally put 2020 in the rearview mirror! It was a difficult year for many of 
us in many different ways. We all had to make adjustments impacting how we re-
late to other people, including those we are closest to. Many of us have lost people 
we love or haven’t been able to visit with family and friends due to the effects of 
COVID-19; a virus that is unlike any other we’ve seen in our lifetime. I think it’s 
safe to say that even with the vaccines that are becoming available that life as we 
knew it prior to March 2020 will not be the same. Yes, there will come a point 
when things are under control, but the memories of how the virus changed our 
world, country, and even our Emmanuel’s community will stay with us for years to 
come. 

Having said that we have to remember that as difficult as these past nine months 
have been, they are in no way a sign that God has abandoned us or is punishing us. 
Although most of us haven’t experienced anything like it there have been multiple 
times throughout history when major illnesses have devastated various parts of the 
world including the plagues that swept through Europe, the large number of deaths 
of Native Americans who were exposed to new diseases after people from Europe 
came to North America, and the Spanish Flu epidemic of 1918. The important thing 
for us is to learn from what has previously happened and do whatever we can to 
keep as many people as possible from being adversely affected.  

As Christians we have an obligation to always consider if our actions are putting 
others at risk and if they are, we are called to act in ways that minimize that risk as 
much as possible. This may include doing some things we’d rather not do or not 
doing things we want to do. This mindset goes beyond how we respond to COVID. 
It comes down to caring for each other and treating people with the respect and 
compassion we all deserve. Time after time Jesus aligns himself with those who are 
marginalized or oppressed and unable to care for themselves. As his followers it 
seems to me that no less is to be expected of us. 

Throughout this new year may we always be aware that everything we do should be 
based on the WE rather than the ME because we are all in this together and that 
includes God who will never leave us alone. 

I pray that all of you will be richly blessed and be a blessing to others. 

                                                                                                          Peace 

                                                                                                           Pr. Dan 
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Souper Bowl of Caring 
More than 30 years ago, the Souper Bowl of Caring began 

with a simple prayer from a single youth group: 
 

“Lord, even as we enjoy the Super Bowl football game, help 
us be mindful of those without a bowl of soup to eat.” 

 
Since that day, more than $163 million has been 
raised for local charities across the country 
through Souper Bowl of Caring. It has become a 
powerful movement that is transforming the 
time around the Big Game into the nation’s larg-
est celebration of giving and serving. 
 

Through this mission, people learn what it’s like 
to make a positive difference in the world – as 
they  collect food, raise money and volunteer to 
work in charities that provide shelter to the 
homeless, food to the hungry and compassion to 
those in need. 

 

Be part of this movement that is sharing God’s love with those in need.  
 

We will be collecting money and cans of soup for the Bath Area Food Bank  
 
Please give generously on or before  Super Bowl Sunday, February 7. 
You can mail monetary donations to the church or drop them off, along 
with cans of soup, in the downstairs parlor vestibule (open Mon - Fri, 9am 
- 3pm).  There will be a labeled bin and lock box for your donations. 

 
Please be generous.  Many in our community are in need this year. 

 

If you would like to sponsor altar 
flowers or bulletins for any Sunday in 
2021 please call the church office 
(610-837-1741) or send an email 
(emmanuelschurch@gmail.com).   
There will be 2 vases available to 
sponsor for each  Sunday.  Cost is 
$25 per vase for flowers.  Bulletins 
are $6 per Sunday. 
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How to Donate During Social Distancing 
 

During business hours (Monday-Friday, 9am -3pm) the outside 
side red door into the downstairs parlor vestibule  will be un-
locked.  There will be bins inside the door for you to drop off 
any items you wish to donate (Food Bank or other dona-
tions).   There is also a lockbox to drop off your envelopes and offerings.    
 

Please feel free to drop off items at your convenience.  The inside door into the build-
ing itself will remain locked.  If you need assistance please call the church office (610
-837-9250). 

December 
Bath Area 
Food Bank 

 

During the month 
of January, Em-

manuel’s Lutheran Church will 
help the Bath Area Food Bank by 
collecting : 

Personal Care Items  
(shampoo, deodorant, soap, etc)  
 

There is also an ongoing need 
for Ramen Noodles.    
They are  no longer accepting 
Jell-o or pudding. 
 

 Donations for the food bank 
can be dropped off in the vesti-
bule to the downstairs parlor 
(see below for details).  
 

Grocery gift cards (preferably 
Ahart’s) are needed for emergen-
cies. Please drop all gift cards in 
an envelope marked “Food Bank” 
into the lockbox located on the 
wall in the vestibule to the down-
stairs parlor. 
 

The Bath Area Food Bank is al-
ways in need of monetary dona-
tions which stretch farther than 
any amount of food that we can 
give.  

Holy Communion is celebrated  
at all services. 

 

8:00am  Online Traditional Service   
               from the Sanctuary  
 
 

9:00am  In-Person Worship               
 (please check calendar for location and 
 call church office to sign up) 
NOTE:  In-Person worship has been  
suspended until after 1/10/21 when it will 
be reevaluated. 
 

9:30am  Online Celebration Service  
               from the Fellowship Hall 
 

Online services can be found on our 
Facebook page - see emmanuels.org or 
the weekly eNews for the link.  
 

Dial-In  Call 610-477-0100 to listen to 
our services at any time. 
 

Bulletins/announcements for all online 
services can be found on our website:   

emmanuels.org 
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EMMANUEL’S LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES  (Continued) 

Emmanuel's Meals from the Heart  
 

This ministry at Emmanuel's provides meals to anyone 
from the congregation in times of need.  Meals might be 
needed after the birth of a baby, after surgery or hospitalization, or dur-
ing a time of crisis. The more help we have, the less frequently our vol-
unteers will need to provide meals. Please contact Michele Geiger by 
phone (610-442-7680) or via email (mlgeiger520@gmail.com) if you'd 
like to become a part of this ministry. Please contact the church office 
or Michele Geiger if you are in need of meals.   

A huge THANK YOU from our Emmanuel’s 
“family” to Pastor Dan, Beth and Bobby for all their 
hard work during the Advent and Christmas seasons.  
We truly appreciated the daily devotions and musi-
cal selections (Amped Up Advent!) and all the spe-
cial Christmas music.   Thank you also to all those 
who sang and played for our enjoyment.   

tel:%28610-442-7680
mailto:mlgeiger520@gmail.com
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Treasurer’s Report as of November, 2020 
   
Total General Fund Income      $   285,098.   

Total General Fund Expenses   $   254,970.   

Income over Expenses              $     30,128.   
 

A detailed Treasurer’s Report with expense listings can be found on the 
bulletin board outside the church office. 

Financial Secretary Report for November 2020 
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Giving During this Time of Social Distancing 
 

Canceling any of our services will affect us financially - so we encour-
age you to continue your giving even while we are apart.   Those al-
ready enrolled in Simply Giving (now Vanco Electronic Giving) are all 
set.  There are several options for the rest of us: 
 

           1.  Mail in your weekly/monthly contributions 
                (3175 Valley View Dr.  Bath  PA  18014) 
           2.  Drop your offering at church - there is now a lockbox 
                in the downstairs parlor vestibule.  The vestibule door  is un 
                locked Mon-Fri 9am - 3pm. 
 

           3.  Use Text+Give  (See details below)  
 

           4. Vanco Give+ Mobile App (see directions below) 
 

           5.  Give via the “Donate” page on Emmanuel’s website. 

Options for Electronic Giving 
 

You can now donate directly from Emmanuel’s website 
(www.emmanuels.org).  Click on the “Donate” page and follow the 
prompts.  You can make a one-time donation or set up recurring donations 
from a credit card or your bank account.  The donations are processed by 
Vanco via their secure site.   
NOTE:  If you already have an account set up for Text+Give or Give+Mobile, use 
that same login on the webpage - all the information will transfer automatically. 
 

Give+Text 
Have you tried our text giving option?  In a matter of seconds, you can 
make a weekly offering or respond to a special appeal. 
 

To give, text the dollar amount to 610-463-0435 and follow the prompts. 
 

Give+ Mobile App 
1. Download the app from the App Store (Apple) or Google Play 

(Android). (Search for Vanco Give+) 
 

2.  Search within the App for " Emmanuel's Evan Lutheran" or search by   
     our zip code (18014).  
 

3.  Select our church which will become your default church. 
 

4. Follow the directions within the app to set up an account.  Or you may 
give as a guest. 

 

Vanco Electronic Giving (Formerly Simply Giving) 
 

We encourage you to look into our electronic giving program (from Van-
co). It’s convenient for you and provides much-needed donation con-
sistency for the church. Please contact Bob Bennett or call the church of-
fice (610-837-1741) for details. 
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  Deadline for the February Informer  
  articles is: Friday, January 15, 2021  

 

Bennett, Bob (Financial Sec.) 
bob21645@aol.com 
610-262-9576 * 
© 610-216-2358 
 

Mercedes Kasper 
mkasper1104@gmail.com 
484-274-0435 
 
Butz, Kristin, Secretary 
scrapqueen1108 @  
           protonmail.com 
484-241-8285 
 

Coccetti, Pete,  Vice President 
Pcoccetti@hotmail.com 
© 610-417-2845 * 
 

Fallenstein, Justin 
Mountainroadlandscaping 
          @gmail.com 
610-428-4102 
 
Fried, Jane 
springtownpost@aol.com 
610-703-9117 
 
 

Honett, Paul 
honettp@gmail.com 
610-462-5266 

 

Rachel Lebron 
rmlebron1106@gmail.com 
215-416-5211 
 
Kathy Milander 
kmilander1955@gmail.com 
484-357-4759 
 
Andrea Roberts 
alr23579@gmail.com 
484-908-5609 
 
Miller, Winfield 
winzcinabloo@gmail.com 
570-778-3446 
 

Monroe,  Karl 
Karl.Monroe@rcn.com 
© 484-894-2136 * 
 
Siegfried, Bob (Treasurer) 
bobsiegfried51@gmail.com 
© 610-597-0241* 
 

Wolf, Chris 
cswolf0317@gmail.com 
© 610-554-0140 

                2021 Council Members 

Annual Report Reminder 
 

Just a reminder that all annual reports are due to the 
church secretary by January 29, 2021. If you are a 
church officer or head of a ministry/committee, 
please check your email for items you are responsi-
ble for.   Submit reports to the office or email to:  
emmanuelschurch@gmail.com 
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 Dear Members and Friends of Emmanuel’s, 
 

         Thank you for all the cards, prayers and calls this past year.  They 
were so appreciated.  Thank you for the beautiful poinsettia plant - it is the 
nicest of all years.    To the Women’s Group - thank you for the stocking 
with all your gifts.  I wore the mask to the cancer doc the next day (it fits so 
good).  I had places for the Christmas ornaments on my tree.  Thank you 
and God’s blessing continue to strengthen you.  God’s peace and blessing 
be with you all. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 

                                                                           Love & Prayers, 

                                                          Doris Engle 

 

 Dear Friends of Emmanuels, 
 

         I want to thank all of you for the many birthday wishes I received on 
my 90th birthday.  What a nice surprise! 
 

                                                            Thank you & God’s blessings, 

                                                            Elsie Edelman 

 

 Dear Emmanuel’s Congregation and Ladies Group, 
           

          Thank you so much for your concerns & comforting letters at a busy 
time like this.  We are very fortunate to have an active congregation.   
            To the Ladies Group - thank you for the beautiful poinsettia plant 
and the stocking with the goodies.  Everything is appreciated. 
 

                                                            Love, 

                                                            Pat & Vernon Mann 

 

 Dear Friends at Emmanuels, 
 

         “Wishing you all that is calm and bright at Christmas.” 
         Thank you for all of the Christmas cards and well wishes!   
                                                

                                                  Blessings for a happy and healthy 2021. 

                                                 Pastors Barry & Elizabeth 

 

 To the Women’s Group at Emmanuel’s Lutheran Church, 
 

         Thank you very much for the beautiful poinsettia plant and stockings 
filled with so many useful goodies.  It’s so good to be remembered by our 
church family.  A big “Thank You” for all the cards sent to us during this 
year filled with Covid virus.  Stay safe!  
                                                

                                                  Sincerely, 

                                                 Glenn and Joanne Hower 

Thank You Notes Received…. 
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Needlecrafters Group 
 
If you enjoy needlecrafts please join us every other TUESDAY at 1:00 
pm at the home of Susan Walker for stitching and fellowship.  January 
dates are 1/5 and 1/19 .   Contact Bette Walker for more info. 

 

                                                     All are welcome! 

The Men’s Group  
 

All men are invited to join us for Bible 
Study on Monday evenings at 7:00 pm in 
Old Fellowship Hall.  Bring your Bible 
and a mask.   
NOTE:  We are currently meeting via 
Zoom.  

During this time of social distancing 
when it is unsafe to gather together, we 
have a small group of dedicated women 
who are coming together online for week-
ly Bible study using Zoom.  Gloria Wal-

lery has organized the group and is the host for this platform.  They meet on 
Thursday mornings at 10:30am and are currently studying the book of Ro-
mans.  Everyone is Welcome to join!  Contact Gloria Wallery at 
gjwallery@gmail.com if you would like to join the group. 

Email Addresses and Phone Numbers 
 

To help communication work more effectively, the church 
would greatly appreciate it if you would notify us of any 
email address changes or if you move to the use of a cell 
phone number as your main contact. 

This Workshop is open to all who are interested in a 
long term deepening of their Christian faith and 
learning to share it with others.    
 

Meetings will be on Tuesday evenings at 7pm be-
ginning on Jan 12.   We will start on Zoom and 
move to meeting at the church when allowed. 
 

Contact Bob Splittgerber (484-262-0604) for more information or if you 
are interested in attending. 
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Online/In Person Worship Attendance for Nov. 2020 
Week  

of 
Online 

Traditional. 
8:00 am 

In Person 
Spoken. 
9:00 am 

Online 
Celebration 

9:30 am 

 
Total 

Nov. 1 48 
(Fellowship Hall) 

20 72 140 

Nov. 8 41 
(Sanctuary) 

28 74 143 

(annual 
meeting 10:45) 

Nov.15 
46 

(Fellowship Hall) 

25 58 129 

Nov. 22 62 
(Sanctuary) 

25 
61 148 

Nov. 29 100 Canceled 130 230 

Average 48 25 93 129 

Miller-Keystone Blood Bank  
 

When donating blood at Miller Keystone Blood Bank 
please ask them to credit Emmanuel’s Bath and the code 
is 0656. This way we will receive credit for your donation.   

OH, THE  WEATHER OUTSIDE IS ...  
 

You get up on a Sunday morning, look out the window and see 
nothing but white, or your street is a sheet of ice … you won-
der if Sunday School and/or the Worship Service has been can-
celled because of this “inclement weather”. To make sure: 
 

1. Go to WFMZ Channel 69 & watch for  Emmanuel’s   
       Lutheran,  Bath on the crawl at the bottom of the screen  
 

2.   Check updated message on church answering machine at  
       610-837-1741 
 

3.   Check Emmanuel’s website at www.emmanuels.org   

2020 Yr-End Financial Statements 
 

Please call the church office (610-837-1741) or Bob 
Bennett (610-262-9576) if you would like to receive 
your year-end financial statement. You must call and 
sign up in order to receive one. Statements will be 
mailed to the address we have on file. If you have any 
questions, please contact Bob Bennett. 
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January Bulletins  
($6.00) 

 

Jan. 3 -  Open 
Celebration - Open 
 

Jan. 10 -  Open  
Celebration - Open 
 

Jan, 17 - Open 
Celebration - Open 
 

Jan. 24 - Open 
Celebration - Open 
 

Jan, 31 - Open 
Celebration - Open 

     January Flowers    
       ($25.00 per vase) 

 

Jan. 3 -  In honor of the birth-
day of Donna Kubat by Greg 
Kubat. 
Celebration - Open 
 

Jan. 10 -  Open  
Celebration - Open 
 

Jan, 17 - Open 
Celebration - Open 
 

Jan. 24 - Open 
Celebration - Open 
 

Jan, 31 - Open 
Celebration - Open 

If you would like to sponsor flow-
ers or bulletins for any of the open 
dates please contact the church 
office  (610-837-1741) 

If you sponsored altar flowers they 
will be available for you to pick up on 
the Monday following your Sunday.  
The flowers will be in the vestibule to 
the downstairs parlor (the red metal 
door off the side parking lot).  The 
door will be unlocked during regular 
office hours (Monday - Friday, 9am to 
3pm).  If  those times do not work for 
you please call the church office - we 
will be happy to make other arrange-
ments. 

Finally…….! 
The new edition (Jan-Feb-Mar 2021) of Christ in 
Our Home has finally arrived.  You are welcome to  
come and pick up a copy.  They are available in the 
downstairs parlor vestibule or you can come to the 
front door and ring the bell. 
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Be sure to use coupon code BCA2021! To receive your $20 ambassa-
dor discount.  Emmanuel’s will once again be providing sponsorships 
for each camper from our congregation - the exact amount is still to be 
determined.  Please contact the church office if you will be attending 
camp this summer.   

It’s Time to Register! 
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  Sunday School – It’s in the Mail!   
 
      Dear Sunday School Children, 

     We hope you’ve enjoyed getting mail every  
     two weeks or so – as we send out the latest  
     lessons (2 per package) to you and your 
     family.  We have enjoyed preparing them  
     and travelling to the US Post Office to mail  
     them out.   

   

  Here’s the latest on what we’ve been doing: 
 

1.   Biweekly packets are sent home to families who signed up. 
2.   You can check out our nonpublic YouTube channel at:  https://

www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5_W2xqjS0e0lCsac3thjKj9yMQWZCpvc 

to watch the Bible story videos. 
3.   Sign up for your packet by calling the church office (610-837-

1741) or emailing them (emmanuelschurch@gmail.com ). Give 
the names and ages of the children in your family who are 4 yrs. 
old through 5th grade. 

4.   Thanks to the people who have been providing Thrivent Action 
grants and donations to help pay for the materials and the post-
age. 

 

So far, we’ve heard that you enjoy receiving our packets.  We’ve 
had several more children sign up for the lessons.  (If you don’t 
wish to receive them, let us know that, too.)   All our Sunday 
School staff is thankful we’ve found a way to stay in touch with you.  
We hope you and your family will give it a try.  If you have ques-
tions or comments, please call Paulette Obrecht  (610-393-9713) 
for more information.   
 

Blessings and peace, 
 
Heather Bennett-Knerr 
Sunday School Superintendent 

 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5_W2xqjS0e0lCsac3thjKj9yMQWZCpvc
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5_W2xqjS0e0lCsac3thjKj9yMQWZCpvc
mailto:emmanuelschurch@gmail.com
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